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Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager
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✔

Purchase of 2 Police Patrol Vehicles

Please see attached. Staff recommends that Council award the purchase of two Dodge Durango Pursuit vehicles 
to Galeana’s Van Dyke Dodge, of Warren, Michigan, in the total amount of $78,110, under the Oakland County 
Cooperative Purchasing bid. Funds are budgeted and available. 

Vehicles
101-301-987-0000

152745

General Fund - Police
74500

R. Corey Almas, Director of Public Services 6/7/2022

Corey K. Haines, DCM/Chief of Police 06/07/22

Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager 06/07/22
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MEMORANDUM 

 

Department of Public Services 
City of Madison Heights 

801 Ajax Drive 
Madison Heights, Michigan 48071 

 
p (248) 589-2294 | f (248) 589-2679 

DATE:  June 3, 2022 

TO:  Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager  

FROM: Sean P. Ballantine, Public Works Supervisor 
  Dan Yamarino, Motor Pool Supervisor 
  Corey K. Haines, Deputy City Manager/Chief of Police 

R. Corey Almas, Director of Public Services  

SUBJECT: Purchase – 2 Police Patrol Vehicles 

The approved FY 2023 Budget includes the scheduled replacement of two standard 
police patrol vehicles. Since beginning the conversion of the fleet from the Ford 
Interceptor Utility model to the Dodge Durango Pursuit, the Durango has proven to be 
a reliable vehicle, and is an excellent fit for the Police Department.  

Vehicles have been extremely difficult to come by in recent months, due to the widely 
publicized supply chain and microchip shortages. This situation is expected to 
continue, possibly even worsen into calendar year 2023. We were informed by our 
government sales representative with Chrysler that he would be taking delivery of a 
very limited number of Dodge Durango pursuit vehicles as his 2023 model year 
allocation at the end of June. Considering that the City will not be taking delivery of 
these vehicles until after July 1, Staff determined that the best course of action would 
be to seek approval to order them now, while we are able to do so.  

Staff therefore recommends that Council award the purchase of two Dodge Durango 
Pursuit vehicles to Galeana’s Van Dyke Dodge, of Warren, Michigan, in the total 
amount of $78,110, under the Oakland County Cooperative Purchasing bid. Funds are 
budgeted and available in the approved FY 2023 Budget.  
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